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MASKS IN WORSHIP - We have the freedom to disagree on the usefulness of masks. And it's been wonderful to see how we have lovingly extended that freedom to one another in worship these past weeks. Mutual respect in areas of Christian Freedom builds our congregation up.
We also build up one another in our agreement to honor God by obeying the governmental authorities he has established. "Let everyone be subject to the governing authorities, for there is no authority except that which God has established...For the one in authority is God's servant for your good...Therefore, it is necessary to submit to the authorities" (Romans 13:1,4,5).
That means that masks are no longer optional for indoor services unless someone has a medical exemption, is a young child, is presiding at worship, etc. (This is self-enforced. It's not the church's place to ask you about medical conditions that qualify for an exemption. Parent’s monitor their children’s mask use with common sense.  We have extra masks if you forget to bring one.)
This disruption and inconvenience - in a year full of these things - will frustrate some. Yet as Christians we realize that we submit to governmental regulation, not necessarily because we are completely confident that their decisions are always best, but because we are confident in God's knowledge of every situation, and in his promises to guide all things in such a way that will best serve his flock. Our willing submission, especially if it's against our personal preferences or opinions, is a testimony to those outside the Church that we follow a higher calling.
As one pastor put it, let's do all we can to honor our Savior and be considerate of one another so that, through us, this hurting and confused world might discover that there's something more important to focus our energy on than masks.
Yours in Christ,
[bookmark: _GoBack]Pastor James Borgwardt
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